Selectboard, Town of Plymouth Monday, March 22, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes

Members: Shawn Bemis, Chair; Rick Kaminski; and Jay Kullman

Others: Sandie Small

• Shawn called the Meeting to Order at 6:02 pm.

- Introductions were made.
- There were no changes to the Agenda.
- The Minutes of the Meeting of 2/22/21 were reviewed, approved, and signed; Rick motion to accept said Minutes; Jay seconded; so voted.
- Mail was reviewed and tended to. Excess Weight Permits were approved: St. Pierre; Cardinal Logistics Management; Markowski Excavating; CT Valley Trucking; Kilburn Transport; Masterson & Son Excavation; Camp Precast Concrete; Dead River Company; Proctor Gas; Bazin Bros.; Fabian Earthmoving; HOP Energy.
- Warrants were reviewed, approved, and signed.
- The Road Commissioner advised that the HW crew was now cutting brush.
- Jim Allen did not appear; however, the SB asked Sandie to write him a note to follow up with the Ruggiano site and to respond in 10 days.
- Michelle Pingree did not appear; but Rick advised that the Judge had not yet made a decision in his matter.
- Midge Tucker did not appear regarding the PHS issue at the CC.
- Sandie advised that she did not have available the LEMP from Al Poirier.
- Under new business: discussion followed on the roof issues and Rick will be contacting two architectural firm (McClay and David Till) to create a plan for repairing/replacing the roof. The sand shed also needed repair; it was voted (Rick motioned, Jay seconded, so voted) that the work would be given to Josselyn at the cost of approximately \$2,200, which did not include skylights; the work would probably take one day. There were a few bids, provided by Lauren Skaskiw, for the painting of the CC and the old Town Hall; Mike Eno of Ludlow came in at \$7,000 for painting and some carpentry work; Rick will follow up on this. Paul had given notice about his leaving the Lister's Office; Sandie was asked to place an ad for a Lister in the newspaper. At this point the letter from Michelle was discussed wherein she asked about salary increases for the HW department, the Listers, and the Front Office; the SB agreed to increase the salaries of all three offices equally of 5%. Jay advised that a Plymouth resident had asked about Act 164 and the availability of marijuana; the SB decided to table the discussion and bring the matter before the PZ Board.
- Under old business: the final audit should be received soon; road work continues on Kingdom Road and there should be two plans to review by mid-April. Sandie advised that there was an issue with the dam between Lake Amherst and Lake Echo which is in need of repair.
- The next SB Meetings are scheduled for April 5, and April 19.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:10	pm. Rick motioned; Jay seconded; so voted.
Draft written by Sandie Small	
Shawn Bemis, Chair	
Rick Kaminski	
 Jay Kullman	
,	